


GOLF CART REGULATIONS 
TOWN OF SWANSBORO 

 
 

Effective October 15, 2010, golf carts may be used on certain streets and public vehicle areas 
within Swansboro if they are properly registered and approved by the Swansboro Police 
Department. Golf carts may not be operated on town streets if they are not properly registered.  
 
 
Legal operation of golf carts will include compliance with the following laws: 

• Golf carts must have a valid and current town registration sticker displayed on the golf 
cart in order to operate on authorized streets and public vehicle areas.  

• Golf cart operators must have a valid driver’s license (which must be in their possession 
during cart operation) and must be at least 16 years of age.  

• Golf cart operators must obey all North Carolina motor vehicle laws.  

• Golf carts may only be operated at any time on certain streets and roads (see the 
ordinance or speak with a police officer for specifics). 

• The number of passengers may not exceed the vehicle’s passenger design, and 
passengers may not ride in areas designed for cargo or storage use. 

• Open alcohol containers are not permitted in golf carts. Cart operators can also be 
charged with driving while impaired if they meet the standards for motor vehicle DWI. 

• Proof of adequate liability insurance covered is required for a cart to pass inspection. 

• Basic inspection requirements include the following equipment: (a) rear view mirror; (b) 
a 12- inch triangle reflector on the back center of the cart, or two 3-inch diameter 
reflectors on the rear of the cart.  

• Nighttime operation also requires (a) two head lights illuminating 200 feet in front of the 
cart and visible from 500 feet, as well as (b) two rear operating tail lights visible from 500 
feet.  

• Fees: A $25.00 annual fee for registration and inspection is required; $10.00 is charged 
for re-inspection if a cart initially fails inspection; a $5.00 fee is charged for replacement 
of lost sticker.  

• Penalties for violations of golf cart regulation can include civil fines, NC traffic citation or 
arrest, misdemeanor penalties, and/or loss of the privilege to operate a golf cart in the 
town.  

 
Persons interested in obtaining proper registration and operating privileges for their golf cart 
should obtain an application form and a copy of the town ordinance explaining all the rules of 
operation from the Swansboro Police Department, 609 W Corbett Ave. After completing the 
application, you should call the Police Department for an appointment for application review 
and inspection of our cart. More detailed information is available in the Town ordinance 
regulating golf carts. 












